
 

May & June - 2020 

Dear Praying Friends, 

As I consider the current political climate in America, I am reminded of the great need for the 
Gospel in the greater Seattle area.  We are burdened for the people there and seeing them on 
the news daily further reminds us of the need of the hour.  The protests are bringing to light the 
many emotions of the people.  Some are hurting, some are confused, some are seeking change. 
Most, if not all, still need to trust the Lord as their Savior.   Please pray that God will work through 
those Christians already there that they might be the witness that God has called us all to be 
while still demonstrating the love of Christ in these emotionally charged times.  Please pray for 
Enumclaw, the city that God has called us to specifically.  It is located in the same county as 
Seattle, and any changes in the law could affect the ministry there.  Please pray for the churches 
in Seattle, some very close to the CHOP zone, for safety and wisdom. 
  
God is working, he is in control, and I am excited about what he can and will do!   
  
I have spent much of the last several weeks seeking to fill our calendar for the fall.  I would 
appreciate your prayers as I speak with pastors and that God would guide me to the churches 
that he wants to partner with us.  Lord willing, our next meeting will be July 5th, in Virginia.   
  
Amiee Marie has decided to put her online Bible class on hold as we get back on the road.  She 
taught "BibleBreak" twice a week on Facebook Live for a total of 24 lessons, and at least 36 
different children participated.  We don't know what God has for this ministry in the future, but it 
may be something that she can use again in Washington. 
  
I mentioned in our last letter that we were working on some house projects.  During the early part 
of COVID-19, we decided to tackle redoing the kitchen.  We have almost completed the project 
with just the countertops needing to be done.  I am thankful that God has allowed us to work on 
different rooms throughout the years as we get the house in Georgia ready to sell.   

We praise the Lord for: 
• God’s showing Himself faithful! 
• Gods blessing the BibleBreak outreach 
• God keeping our family healthy, especially Allen

We are praying for: 
• God’s wisdom as we seek to refill our schedule 
• Safety as we begin traveling again 
• Allen, as he transitions to being back on the road

Family Fun! 
Our fami ly has had the 
privilege of hosting fellow 
missionary, and my wife’s 
dear friend, Rebekah Childers 
in our home in June. It has 
been a wonderful time of 
Christian fellowship! Rebekah 
is a missionary to the island of 
Grenada and is still in the 
deputation phase of her 
ministry. AmieeMarie and 
Rebekah were able to spend 
t i m e c a t c h i n g u p a n d 
encouraging one another. 
They also had several brain 
storming sessions for children 
ministry ideas. 
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  Kitchen Remodel: 
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